2/6/2002 5:06:24 PM
FW: Third Party Tester Classes

Please read the attached memo. Do you understand this? | really don't know why they stopped this program. Annie was
not aware of this. Proviso 36.2 allows a fee to be collected for "third party commercial driver license testing". Per this
proviso, the funds may be used for related programs as "deemed necessary by the Director of the Department of Public
Safety". |talked with Carol Pappas, and she said that these funds have not been returned to DMV in the past. She will talk
to Don about how to distribute the misc revenues more equitably. Meanwhile, even if James collected the fees up front, we
have no way of ensuring that the monies will be available for DMV to spend. What do you think?

----- Original Message-----

From: Shull, Sandra P.

Sent: Wednesday, February 06, 2002 4:07 PM
To: Adams, Marcia S.

Subject: Third Party Tester Classes
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